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May 23, 2025 

Laura Frank 

Alberta Utilities Commission 

Eau Claire Tower 

1400, 500 Third Avenue SW 

Calgary, AB T2P 0B5 

Dear Ms. Frank,  

Re: Bulletin 2025-02, AUC Rule 007 Consultation 

 Alberta Electric System Operator (AESO) Comments 

On March 24, 2025, the Alberta Utilities Commission (AUC) issued Bulletin 2025-02, seeking feedback on 

the draft blackline version of Rule 007: Facility Applications, the rule formerly known as Rule 007: Application 

for Power Plants, Substations, Transmission Lines, Industrial System Designations, Hydro Developments, 

and Gas Utility Pipelines.   

The AESO has conducted a review of the draft blackline version of Rule 007: Facility Applications and 

appreciates the opportunity to present comments. The proposed modification is designed to clarify the 

requirement for market participants to inform the AESO of any change in the capability of a power plant or 

energy storage facility. 

Reference Draft Blackline Language AESO Proposed 

Change 

Rationale 

Tables 4.2, 4.6, 

4.8, 4.10, 4.12, 

10.2 “Total 

capability of 

power 

plant/energy 

storage facility in 

MW” 

If the decrease is more than 

10 percent, confirm that the 

ISO has no concerns with 

the change. 

If the decrease is 

more than 10 percent, 

cConfirm that the ISO 

has no concerns with 

the change. 

Market participants are 

required to provide 

accurate information to 

the AESO about any 

changes to facility 

capability. 
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The AESO thanks the Commission for the opportunity to provide comments on Rule 007: Facility 

Applications and is available to explain our proposed change should that be required. 

Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

<electronically submitted> 

Jodi Marshall 

Director, Law (Grid) 


